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Friday 16th October
Dear Parents,

As you will be aware, we had a member of staff test positive for Covid-19 last week and unfortunately, three other members of staff were in close contact which meant that they have been self-isolating for two weeks.  Fortunately, we are in the position of having number of part-time staff who have been able to provide cover in classes across the school.  It would appear that the testing process has improved and tests are being turned around much more quickly. 
This week, one of our Year 3 children had a positive Covid-19 test which means that Year 3 will be in isolation until the end of the day on Friday 23rd October.  At the moment we have a small number of parents who have tested positive and their families are isolating.  Today is the highest number of absences we’ve had relating to Covid-19 and that number is 63 (including the 25 children in Reception class and 30 in Year 3).  Children in YR are due to return on Monday 19th October but tomorrow, Saturday 17th marks the official ending of the isolation period.
Contacting school re Covid-19

It is really important that you contact us as soon as you have booked a test, even at the weekend.  Please use my email address lmcgann@twissgreen.net and would you please indicate the date you or your child began to exhibit symptoms.  Please bear in mind that if your child has a temperature combined with other symptoms eg ear ache, it could still be an indicator of Covid.  I know that some of you have thermometers at home and I have again, checked the guidance, following a query from one of our parents.  In the Guiding Principles document produced for the partial return to school in June it clearly states that.  
 
Schools are not expected to take children’s temperatures each day on arrival. Schools may choose to have thermometers in school to take temperatures if they are concerned a child is displaying symptoms. 

We do have a thermometer in school and will use it to check the children’s temperature.  NHS guidance states that normal in children is 36.4 and that 38 would indicate a fever (although it can be as low as 37.5).  I am in regular contact with the team at Public Health Warrington and have been directly told by them that if a child tells us that they feel hot and unwell then that is enough for us to call parents and ask them to take them for a test.  They have told me that we should not rely upon thermometer readings. Please bear in mind that if schools have any concerns about Covid-19 testing, Public Health Warrington have the authority to investigate.  
Dropping off and picking up
This continues to go well and as I said in my last newsletter, I think the drop in temperature means that there is a lot less loitering going on – thank you for your cooperation with this!  Parents dropping off on Twiss Green Lane and Petersfield Gardens are brilliant in terms of wearing masks, whether they are in the school grounds or not. Thank you! 
Parents Evening
This will take place on various days during the week commencing 9th November and it will be done via telephone. You will be provided with the opportunity to book online via e-schools and we will be providing you with a brief written report after half term. This will provide a prompt for the discussion about your child.
Harvest
Usually at this time of year, we are hard at work planning our Harvest Thanksgiving which, for me, is always one of the highlights of the year.  I have been contacted by Warrington Foodbank with this message from Andy McDade, one of the organisers.

As an ex-teacher, I am very aware that schools find themselves dealing with extraordinary upheaval and change. I have taken a large number of assemblies in the past promoting Foodbank over the last five years. I realise that that may not be possible or practicable in the current environment.

However, would you please consider contributing to Warrington Foodbank during this Harvest Season. Over the last few years schools in Warrington have, through their generosity, made a significant contribution to maintaining food stocks in our warehouse, so that we are able to continue giving food to those in most need in our town, particularly round Christmas.

Between 1 May 2019 and 30 April 2020 they distributed 8,655 three-day food parcels, equating to 86,550 meals. 54.2% of these meals went to children. The Trussell Trust estimates that ending furlough in October will trigger another rise in the use of Foodbanks of at least 61%.

We will be collecting food in school on Monday – Thursday of next week and hope that you are able to support the work of the Warrington Foodbank.  
Staffing update

Mr Wood was not in school today and will not be in next week either.  In order to minimise contact child to adult contact within school I have asked Miss Roberts to teach Year 5 all week and Mrs Milward will be teaching in Year 4.

It’s been a hectic half term but we’re almost there.   Enjoy your weekend!

Kind regards,

LA McGann
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